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Reports: The CEC submitted several reports to the Academic Senate: 
· Membership changes on AAPC, CEC, and CUP (first reading October 14, 2003)
· Membership changes on OAC and CUP (first reading October 28, 2003)
· Membership changes on AAPC and CUP (first reading November 11, 2003)
· Senate Standing Committee Membership in Fall 2004 (first reading April 6, 2004)
Considerable effort went into the April 2004 report with recommendations for filling fall 2004 vacancies. In preparation, Roxin Zhang played a major part in upgrading the faculty preference form on the web site. The response rate from faculty was about 30%, similar to previous years. The information collected was transferred into a database and used as far as possible to select faculty members for vacancies. Most of the decisions for this report were made at our meeting on March 12th. 

A tricky issue has been implementing Article 7.4 of the (April 2000) Senate Bylaws, requiring every committee to include a senator. When recommendations for filling vacancies for the new academic year are made, an accurate Senate list for the fall is not available. If the recommendations were submitted later in the winter, the report would not get two readings. Since departments appoint senators, the process is outside our control and we cannot guarantee a senator on each committee. 

Web site: We have worked to maintain and improve the CEC web site (http://www.nmu.edu/cec/). We currently provide committee listings for AAPC, AISAC, CEC, CUP, FGC, GPC, HB, LSC, OAC, and TLAC. The web site also includes links to the faculty preference form and a copy of our Operating Procedures document.
Current business: The CEC is currently in the process of soliciting nominations for vacancies on the FRC. This will be followed by an associated election. Another duty this year is running the election of the new Senate Exec Committee at the Senate Meeting on April 20, 2004.
Future items: Two items came up late in the winter semester and are being left for the 2004-2005 committee to consider: 
1. The Senate Exec passed on information from committee chairs concerning which committees needed all nine faculty members to function. Since some indicated they would be able to operate with fewer members, it is an option to appoint fewer members in those cases. This would still be within the Senate Bylaws (Article 7.6). 
2. Item 3.2.4 of the CEC Operating Procedures document states that the VPAA must approve membership recommendations for TLAC before submission to the Senate. Dr Joyal has indicated that this dates from before his time and can probably be removed. 

Thanks: I extend my thanks to the members of the CEC committee for their excellent work this academic year: Michael Cauley (Secretary), Steven Foulks, Sandra Imdieke, Robert Quinn, Mary Jane Tremethick, Renxin Yang, Irvin Zaenglein, and Roxin Zhang.
Respectfully submitted,

Neil Russell
Chair, Committee on Elections and Committees

